

Kenley Weekly News 11 November 2022

Fireworks

Many thanks to all of those who helped with the fireworks and supported the event. The fireworks were spectacular and a great night was had by all. We raised an incredible amount of money, with a final figure of £4,300. The school are now considering the best use of this money to support the education and development of the children. We will let you know once a final decision has been made.



Numbots and TT Rockstars

On Friday 18th November, we are having a creative Mathematics Day, focusing on recalling, using and applying key number facts and times tables. Each class will carry out an open-ended investigation on this topic, where deep thinking and posing questions will be celebrated.

For this day, the children can come to school dressed as a Rockstar, a NumBot character or something else number-related of their choosing. There will be awards for the 'Best Dressed' in each year group, with a focus on originality of ideas and creative costume skills!

Over the course of the day, children and the teachers in Years 3-6 will complete in whole class TT Rockstar battles, with the winners celebrated in our music-filled whole school assembly.

Adaptive times tables practice in single or multiplayer

modes.



Travelling Book Fair

Next week, will be hosting the Travelling Book Fair. The Book Fair showcases the latest books to engage every type of reader and it is a great opportunity to purchase some books as Christmas gifts. The school also benefits as, for every book sold, we earn free books and resources for the school.

Anti Bullying Week

Next week is anti-bulling week. On Monday, the children are invited to come into school wearing odd socks with their school uniform in order to celebrate our uniqueness. Our year 6 pupils will also be selling wristbands for £1.00. If your child would like to buy a wristband, they should bring the money into school and the Y6 pupils will come round the classes on a daily basis.



Open Day

Our Open Day for Reception 2023 took place on Tuesday. Our Year 6 pupils were excellent hosts as they gave tours of the school. It was really nice to hear such positive comments from our visitors. If your child is due to start school in September 2023 and you were unable to attend the Open Day, please contact the school office and we will arrange a tour.

Senior Students

Our Year 6 Head Students and House Captains received their badges in assembly this week. We are really pleased to announce that our Head Students are Miley and Freddie, and our Deputy Head Students are Emilia and Subhan.

Our House Captains are Josiah, Ella, Estela and Katherine and our Vice Captains are George, Lilly, Aidan and Matias.

Some of our Year 6 pupils helped Mrs Dixon and Mr Thornton take the food donations to Purley Food Hub this week. We spoke to staff about the important of donations and how they are sorted and distributed. We received a certificate thanking everyone in our community for the generous donations.



Dates for your Diary



14th November Odd Socks Day / Book Fair, Reception

Parents Evening only

15th November Parents' Evening Meeting for Year 1-6

18th November TT Rockstars Day

2nd December Christmas Fair from 3.00 pm—4.30 pm

9th December Infant Nativity Play

12th December Carol Service at All Saints Church

13th December Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Pantomime trip

14th December Pupils' Christmas Dinner

15th December Class parties and Tacky Xmas Jumper Day

16th December Last day of term—School finishes at 1.30 pm

2022

3rd January School closed for Inset Day

4th January Pupils return to school